# Emmett High School Board Report September 2024

#### **Attendance Comparison**

In September of 2023, our students accumulated over 400 tardies. Comparatively speaking, our students accumulated 178 tardies during the month of September 2024.

Our average daily attendance in September of 2023 was just under 94%. In September of 2024, our average daily attendance was just above 95%.

With every student who walks into a classroom late, teaching and learning are disrupted. Reducing tardies has become our number one intervention at Emmett High School.

### **Highway 16 Meeting**

A team of administrators and community members met on September 24<sup>th</sup> to discuss safety issues between Substation Road and Mill Road. Our ultimate goal is to keep our kids, our patrons, and our bus drivers safe. Our ultimate hope is to reduce the speed limit on Highway 16 between Substation Road and Mill Road. More updates will be shared in the coming months.

# The Tailgate Club

We have an ambitious group of students who will be doing service projects at EHS throughout the school year. Essentially, they want our campus to be clean, and they want others to take pride in our school. On October 24<sup>th</sup>, they will be providing a tailgate breakfast to our staff members. Breakfast will begin at 7:00 am in our parking lot and we would love to have the board in attendance.

# **Teacher Observations**

Mr. Peterson and I are just starting our second round of teacher observations at EHS. It's been amazing to go into classrooms and find teachers smiling, laughing, and creating positive relationships with our students. While learning is our number one focus at all of our schools, we know that learning will be enhanced when positive relationships are built. Our kids are definitely learning and our teachers are doing an amazing job. I'm really proud of the EHS staff.